



Liberal Studies Committee Meeting






February 5, 2004




         1st Floor Gordon Hall






        3:15 pm

Present:  M. Sadler, C. Young, G. Wilson, L. Feldman, M. Swinker, F. Slack,
               Y Asamoah, C. Zoni, M. Collins, E. Mannikka 
Excused: A. Stenta
Minutes from the January 29, 2004 meeting were approved on a Wilson/Swinker motion. 
On a Asamoah/Collins motion, approved LBST 499 Multiculturalism in Hispanic America, Dr. Marveta Ryan-Sams and Dr. Caroll Mills Young with some minor edits including, separating the grading scale from the evaluation methods table, and correcting the course outline to reflect 14 weeks and a final exam week.

One member was excused for the remainder of the meeting.

Discussed the request from the History department:  they wish to offer HIST 281 The World in the 20th Century for an additional semester (fall 04) and ask the LSC to allow it to substitute for HIST 195 History of the Modern Era for this additional semester. The initial motion (Slack/Collins) to allow the substitution for fall 04 failed to produce a majority supporting the motion (4-yes; 2-no; 2 abstaining).  The motion failed to produce majority support and was withdrawn by the proposer. Discussion ensued and was followed by a Feldman/Collins motion that is quoted and was subsequently approved (5-yes; 2-no;1-abstaining), “the LSC will honor HIST 281 The World in the 20th Century as a substitute for HIST 195 for one final time during the fall 04.  The committee has serious concerns about endorsing a class that can potentially enroll 450 students, and urges the History department to pursue other options.  The large class approach should not be a permanent solution to the resource problems that forced the History dept to consider experimenting with this option”.  
Meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm.

